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MEMORANDUM











TO:		AAA Directors				NOTICE#: 120109-1-I-SWCBS





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


Secretary 


		


DATE:		December 1, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Clarification:  2009-2010 ARRA Contract Reporting 








The purpose of this notice is to provide further clarification regarding the reporting requirements for the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) program released in Notice #051909-1-I-SWCBS and later clarified in Notice #052209-1-I-SWCBS and Notice #091109-1-I-SWCBS.  Based on the recent experience in reporting at the state and federal level, the Department is modifying the reporting requirements for the Area Agencies on Aging.





The reporting requirements outlined in section 2.5.4 ARRA Services Reports in your 2009-2010 ARRA contract and further stipulated in Notice of Instruction #051909-1-I-SWCBS are hereby replaced with the attached reporting format.  It is no longer necessary for the AAAs to report meals, unduplicated clients and expenditures as outlined in the original contract Attachment I, Exhibit A.  Instead, each AAA need only submit a monthly Jobs Report in the format attached with the request for reimbursement no later than the 7th day of the month following the month being reported. 





The attached Excel worksheet for reporting jobs has been revised as follows:


The rows for reporting part-time and full-time positions have been removed.


A column has been added for reporting the employee’s name.


The retained, created or expanded columns now include hours per week for each job.





Guidance on completing the new reporting requirements is provided under the tab “instructions” in the Excel spreadsheet.  The revised spreadsheet is required for all future report submissions, beginning with the November 2009 report, which is due on December 7, 2009.





In addition, the Department is requiring each AAA, by the December 7th deadline, to report the count of unduplicated workers represented in the FTE calculations submitted on jobs reported through October 2009.





Thank you for your ongoing commitment to Florida’s elders.  Should you need additional assistance, please contact your contract manager. 





Attachment





cc:  Contract Managers
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Charlie Crist


GOVERNOR





E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


SECRETARY











